

#### March 2025

Thank you for your time and attention to God's work in Mozambique. February was another great month in Mozambique. Thank you for your continued prayers and support.

### Kinsleigh's Mozambican Passport

Kinsleigh was born in Mozambique in August and is eligible for both American and Mozambican citizenship. Her Mozambican citizenship will save us hundreds of dollars in visa fees every year. After her birth, we began the process of obtaining her Mozambican citizenship and passport. Kinsleigh finally received her Mozambican passport in February. This process took almost six months! Thank you for your prayers during this process.



### A Church in Boane

At the beginning of the month, a church in a neighborhood called Boane invited us to attend their church. Boane is an area toward the outside of the city. We enjoyed meeting the people and pastor of this church. I preached with a translator. We are thankful for opportunities in this season to minister to people.

#### **Mission Conference in Mahotas**

We attended a mission conference at a Baptist church in a neighborhood called Mahotas. This church is on fire for the Lord. Bro Lopez is a missionary from Mexico who started this church almost 2 years ago. We are thankful for this church and their encouragement. During the mission conference, we helped with outreach opportunities in the community. On Saturday, we went to a public hospital to give food, water, and the gospel. Many people in the hospital were suffering, but many were given the hope of eternal life. Please pray for these people that God will work in their lives.



# The Work in Malanga

Thank you for your continued prayers as we work with Pastor Canodilho and the church in Malanga. Please continue to pray for my Friday meetings with Pastor Canodilho. We have been studying the Bible with one young man named Pedro. Also, we have been going into the community to invite people to church and to share the gospel. We praise the Lord for two new visitors this past Sunday that the Pastor and I invited to church.

## **Surveying Villages**

While Noah and Brayden were visiting, we had the chance to visit a couple of villages. We went to one village called Marracuene, which is about 45 minutes outside of the city, and another village called Manhiça, which is about 1.5 hours outside of the city. These are two villages that are in desperate need of gospel-preaching churches. We are seeking the Lord's direction as we see more areas of Mozambique. We are praying that He will open doors for us to get the gospel to more people.

#### **Prayer Requests:**

Pray for us as we continue to learn Portuguese.

Pray for us as we continue to serve with the church in Malanga.

Pray for us as we seek more opportunities to make an impact for the cause of Christ in Mozambique.

Pray for us as we continue to survey various locations in Mozambique and that God would give us clear direction where to start ministry in Mozambique.

Jacob@clowermissions.com

Phone/WhatsApp: (+258) 858738269

Sending Church: Woodlawn Baptist Church, Lenoir City, TN 37771 Support: Vision Baptist Missions PO Box 647 Dawsonville, GA 30534